
Large dark figure and ungodly growl 
 
Sighting Details: 
 
Date: 1966 
Time of Day: Night 
Season: Spring 
State: Washington  
County: Clallam 
Nearest town: Just logging camps  
Nearest road/Highway: Logging roads 
Weather Conditions: Early in morning, clear but dark 
Terrain of location: Mostly pine trees and hills. A dry riverbed where I was and a river by the Company area. 
Anything else odd: None 
Other Witnesses: None 
Local Stories: None 
Submitted by witness on: 11/15/20015 

Original report: 

North-central Olympic National Forest. There was a river nearby. Only Logging Camps on Logging Roads. 
My name is Ken Gosline. In 1966 while stationed at Fort Lewis, Washington with the 4th Inf. Div., I had an encounter 
with, what I believed to be a bear, but now I know it was a Bigfoot. 
 
The encounter itself did not happen at Fort Lewis. We were on operations up in the Olympic National Forest prior to 
leaving for Vietnam. Myself and about seven other guys volunteered to play the enemy and try to sneak through the 
Company Lines. We waited till way past sunset before we attempted to infiltrate the lines. We were moving 
extremely slow, so it had to be past midnight when we were discovered and all hell broke loose. I lucked out and 
was not captured. I laid under a tree, avoiding capture for well over an hour. When I finally made it back to the 
logging road it had to be 3-4 a.m. When I got close to my Company area, I heard what I thought was another soldier 
coming down the side of a hill toward the logging road. I couldn't make out any details, just the outline of a "Big" G.I. 
If I couldn't make out his unit, I figured he couldn't make out mine, so I figured to reverse roles here and capture 
him. I challenged him by yelling "Halt, who goes there?" His answer was this ungodly growl that scared the crap out 
of me and I took off running down the logging road. Thinking it was a bear and that he was right behind me, I ran 
like I never ran before. I finally saw the campfire at my Company area and headed for it. Not knowing about Bigfoot 
at the time, I told the guys I was chased by a bear. The next day I found out I was the only one to escape capture so 
it couldn't have been any of the guys out there. 
 
That growl was "REAL", not another G.I. trying to scare me. I left for Vietnam in September 1966 and got back to 
"The World" in September 1967. I remember watching a T.V. special in October or November of 1967 about a 
creature that was filmed by a Mr. Patterson in the Northwest part of the U.S. At that time, it all started coming 
together. Why it looked like a large G.I. coming down the hill and the real, scary as hell growl. A bear, standing 
upright, coming down the hill with that slope would have been thrown forward onto all fours long before and 
wouldn't have been able to cover that distance walking upright. 
 

Follow up investigation by: David S: 

Mr. Ken contacted me once he read an article that was done on our research team here in Florida and he decided to 

send in his encounter to us. Judging that he is a veteran of our great country, I find him to be truthful in what he has 

mentioned in his report and he has also reported his encounter on another site as well. 


